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them, may appoint and notify a meeting of said Corpora-
tion, for the purpose of choosing a Clerk (who shall be
under Oath) and such other Officers as may then be de-

termined upon by said Corporation, for regulating the

concerns thereof; and the said corporation may then and
there agree upon such method of calling future meetings,
as they may judge proper.

Section 9. Be it Jurtlier enacted^ That the said Cor-
poration shall, within six months after the said road is

compleated, lodge in the Secretary's office, an Account of

the expences thereof; and the said Corporation shall an-

nually exhibit to the Governor and Council, a true Ac-
count of the income or dividend arising from said toll,

with their necessary annual disbursements on said road ;

and that the books of said corporation shall be at all

times subject to the inspection of a Committee of the

General Court, and to the inspection of the Governor
and Council, when called for.

Section 10. Be it further enacted. That the General
Court may dissolve the said Corporation, when ever it

shall appear, to their satisfaction, that the income arising

from the toll shall have fully compensated the said Cor-
poration for all monies they may have expended, in

purchasing, repairing, and taking care of said road, to-

gether with an interest thereon at the rate of twelve per
cent, by the year ; and thereupon the property of the

said road shall be vested in this Commonwealth, and be at

their disposal. Provided, however, that if the said Cor-
poration shall neglect to complete the said turnpike road,

for the space of three years from the passing of this Act,
the same shall be void, and of no effect.

Approved March 15, 1805.
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[January Session, ch. 73.]

AN ACT TO INCORPORATE THE PROPRIETORS OF THE BRANCH
CHURCH IN SALEM IN THE COUNTY OF ESSEX.

Sect. 1st. Be it enacted, by the Senate and House of
Representatives, in General Court assembled, and by the

authority of the saine, that the persons who now are, and
who hereafter shall be, proprietors of the Branch Church
in Salem in the County of Essex, wherein the Rev. Joshua
Spaulding now officiates, and of the land under and ad-

joining the same, be and they hereby are, incorporated
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and made a body politic and Religious Society, by the Corporate

name of the " Branch Society" and in that name may sue
"*™^"

and be sued, and shall be invested with all the powers,

privileges and immunities to which similar Societies in

this Commonwealth are entitled by law, and shall be
capable of purchasing and holding estate real or per-

sonal for the use of said Society, provided the annual

income thereof, beside the House, shall not exceed at any
time the value of Three thousand dollars.

Sect. 2d. Be it further enacted, that the Proprietors Money to be

of said House, be, and they hereby are, authorized and menu on the***'

empowered to raise by an assessment on the pews and ^^^^'

seats in said House, such sum or sums of money for the

settlement and maintenance of a Minister or Ministers,

repairing said House and other expences of Public Wor-
ship, with incidental charges, as they shall agree on at

any legal meeting called for that purpose, and the same
may assess or cause to be assessed upon such pews and
seats as the proprietors at any such meeting shall deem
proper, according to the respective valuation made thereof

and recorded in the Proprietors Book, and the sums so

assessed shall be paid by the Proprietors of such pews
and seats, and if any proprietor shall neglect to pay such Pewsofdeiin-

assessment which shall have been legally made, for the soid!**"^^

space of one year the Treasurer of said Society shall be
authorized and empowered to sell all the estate and inter-

est of such delinquent proprietor in said Corporation at

public auction, first giving notice thereof fourteen days
at least previous to the sale by posting up notifications at

two of the doors of said House, and upon such sale to

execute good and sufficient deed or deeds thereof, and
after deducting said delinquent's assessment with legal

interest thereon from the time of the assessment with
incidental charges the Treasurer shall pay the surplus if

any there be, to such delinquent proprietor.

Sect. 3d. Be it further enacted, that Ezekiel Savage First meeting.

Esqr., be, and he hereby is empowered and directed to issue

his warrant to some principal member of the said Corpo-
ration requiring him to warn the members thereof to meet
at such time and place as shall be therein set forth, to

choose a moderator and a Clerk, who shall be duly sworn,
a Treasurer and such other officers as the proprietors shall

judge necessary, and the moderator of that and all future

meetings shall have power to administer the oath of office

to the Clerk. Apjoroved March 15, 1805.


